[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group Meeting March 9th 2015
	Item
	Topic
	Action

	1
	Apologies:  Richard Hellier, Tina Collins
Present: Wendy Makepeace-Brown, Richard Eastment , Judy Johnson, Philippa May
	

	2
	Minutes of Feb meeting
The SG welcomed Philippa to the group: she will represent Zebon Copse
	Approved

	3
	Declarations of interest: none
	

	4
	Treasurer’s Report:
WMB explained the DCLG grant process.  £700 balance from DCLG is now being released. The grant application for this year is in process
	WMB to complete application

	5
	Survey Report
Wendy updated the group about extending the survey to neighbouring parishes as part of the ‘Duty to Cooperate.’  So far Ewshot have declined, Winchfield have replied, and Church Crookham, Dogmersfield and Crondall are still pending. 

Overall response to the survey was poor at only 15%.  There was an even gender split and those completing the survey were in the older age ranges with very little feedback from teenagers or young adults.  This gap will need to be addressed if we are to represent all views.

The survey analysis which generally confirm views expressed in the2013 Parish Survey, will be posted on the CVPC website

WMB explained that the survey showed an overwhelming desire for small scale housing development. There was some discussion with the public, some of whom said the survey was not representative. Members of SG explained that the survey was widely promoted, however further consultation will take place in due course so that those who did not complete the survey will have other opportunities to express their views.  Policy will not be decided until the HDC Plan is available and at present this is delayed until their consultants complete the sites survey undertaken


	WMB to chase up adjoining parishes so their views can be incorporated





SG to discuss ways to engage with 14-25 year olds








WMB to forward survey analysis to CVPC web manager


	6
	Emerging Draft Neighbourhood Plan Ahead of Watery Lane Planning Appeal
WMB explained that she and RE had taken advice from the NP Consultants.  Hart DC have also commented on its status. Although the NP has no weight at present it cannot be ignored that many months of work have gone into the plan and that there has been a considerable spend of public money to facilitate this.  The work and money invested will be negated if the draft plan is not considered as part of the planning decision

We are advised therefore that the existent Draft NP will add weight to the appeal process and that the Inspector should give careful consideration of the implications

The SG voted in favour that Cllr MB and Cllr RE represent the Draft NP at the appeal 

The SG agreed £250 additional consultant’s costs to prepare WMB and RE for the Appeal.  Cllr S. Ambler invited WMB and RE to the CVPC WL meeting on 15th March and this was accepted.

Further discussion  highlighted:
· The final plan must reflect targets identified in the Hart DC Local Plan
· We have adhered closely to NPPF Regulations but are currently held back by lack of Local Plan progress at Hart DC
· There was some discussion with the public about land being offered.  There were also questions about provision of a new Leisure Centre.  JJ explained that outline planning for new LC was underway with HDC
· The Draft Plan was circulated to the SG on Friday 6th.  Members were asked to edit their areas of responsibility. The draft will be discussed and finalised at the SG /consultants meeting scheduled for Fri 13th March with the aim of circulating a coherent copy  week beginning 16th March.  The public will be able to view the document on CVPC website

	WMB and RE to attend provisional meeting with CVPC on 15.3.15 and to arrange preparation to speak at the appeal with Plan-et consultants

SG members to work to edit draft doc and complete by 13.3.15

JJ to circulate final copy to Clerk and Cllr S Ambler

	7
	Facebook/Logo: WMB has placed the logo with the designer.  She was advised to liaise with designer over formats suitable for Word and Web applications.
JJ asked if we should drop the Facebook item due to lack of progress WMB said she still wants to work on this
	WMB to complete tasks

	8
	AOB
With reference to collecting education data JJ and WMB agreed to meet with Hants CC on 25th March in Winchester
WMB asked JJ to add PM to the circulation list

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm
Next meeting Weds April 15th 8pm, Westbrook Cottage
	JJ/WMB to attend meeting




